
June 30, 2021 
 
Commissioner Wes Nakagiri, Chairperson 
Livingston County Board of Commissioners 
304 E. Grand River Ave., Suite 201 
Howell, MI  48843 
 
Dear Commissioner Nakagiri: 
 
Enclosed please find the Area Agency on Aging 1-B (AAA 1-B) FY 2022 Annual Implementation 
Plan (AIP). The FY 2022 AIP was adopted by action of the AAA 1-B Board of Directors on June 
25, 2021, and has been submitted to the Michigan Aging & Adult Services Agency for approval. 
The AAA 1-B Board of Directors’ review and approval process involves two appointees from each 
Region 1-B county Board of Commissioners, a member commissioner and an older adult 
representative. As you may know, the AAA 1-B Board of Directors consists of a majority of county 
commission appointees. The plan has also been reviewed and approved by the AAA 1-B Advisory 
Council, and has been the subject of a public hearing, where favorable comments on the plan 
were received. 
 
This document is being sent to you in accordance with a directive from the Michigan Aging & Adult 
Services Agency, which allows each county Board of Commissioners to adopt a resolution of 
approval for the plan. A model resolution is enclosed for your convenience. State policy stipulates 
that if a county chooses to take such action, it must be completed by July 31, 2019. Please forward 
any adopted resolution, or minutes of the meeting where such action is taken, to the AAA 1-B, 
Attention: Pamela Moffitt or send by email to pmoffitt@aaa1b.org by July 30, 2021. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this request. If you have questions or require assistance 
relative to the plan, please contact Jim McGuire, Director of Research, Policy and Advocacy at 
(248) 262-9216. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Michael Karson 
Chief Executive Officer 
 
Enclosures 
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